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Catterline, Kinneff & Dunnottar Community Council   

Minutes for Monthly Public Meeting held at Catterline School,    

Tuesday 27th September  2016 
 

1. Attendees and Apologies 

 

Present: D G Murray (secretary), George Greiss, Dave Ramsay, Andrew 

Chedburn (acting Chair), Councillor George Carr, E A Kaiser, Linda Swan, 
Pieter voor de Poorte 
Apologies: Phil Murray, Bill Dargie, John Carr, Pete Hales 
   

2. Minutes of Last Meeting 

 

approved: Dave Ramsay 

seconded: Dave Evans 
 

3. Matters Arising from Minutes 

 

Nil 

 

4. Police Report 

 

PC Steve Ingles attended the meeting, he advised of: 

 Increased police presence in the AB39 area particularly along the 

quieter routes off the A92 

 Growing concern of anti social driving in the area 

 To be aware of robberies on secluded properties in the area 

 

George Carr advised of a recent incident concerning valdalism to an 

abandoned car in the Barras area  

Action - DGM to follow up on the vandalised  car incident  

A number of cc members raised concerns about the Glasslaw junction. 

Action - DGM to follow up letter written by EAK in March 2016 

drawing attention to the situation at the junction, for a response (Since her 

correspondence several more accident have occurred) 

Action - DGM to write to Neil C Stewart and Willie Munro asking 

for clarification as to plans for the Glaslaw junction – (originally word of a 

roundabout) – and if the developers (Bancon) would contribute to the costs? 
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5. Financial Matters 

 

No financial report as the treasurer, John Carr was absent from meeting 

  

Dave Evans raised the question regarding the “under 5’s group” receiving 

funding.  - George Carr advised an application would be required by the 

under 5’s group. 

      Action – Dave Evans to contact group and advise accordingly 

      Action  - DGM to ask John Carr to raise cheque for the Belle Art awards 

 £30 made payable to Dave Ramsay 
 

6. Community Funding  

 

A summarized version was presented to the CC as a whole, (a copy of which 

was sent out with last month’s minutes) 

         Action - Ask Phil to chase up Nicol Stephen to get agreement in place. 

The point was raised and it was asked for it to be minuted:  

“At no point has anyone of the CKDCC members been in agreement of £10k 

per year for 25 years, being paid directly to Kinneff Village Hall.  This 

arrangement has been solely divisied by the land owners of the St. Johns Hill 

windfarm project (J Forbes, D Drinkwater and A Gauld) together with the 

windfarm owner Nicol Stephen” 

 

7.  List of planning and updates  

 

nothing to report 
 

8. Matters arising from planning applications 

 

It was brought to the attention of the CC that an application has been 

submitted for a residential development at the road end at Brigstone, which 

has caused concern regarding the drainage of the site. 

          Action – DGM to ask the planning officer for an extension for 

public comments.  subsequent to the meeting DGM was advised by CC 

members that no extension for public comments was no longer required 
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9. Correspondence 

 

Letter of resignation received from Pete Hales 

Action – DGM Letter of thanks to Pete Hales 

Action – DGM Bedding Plant correspondence to be forwarded to the 

schools head teacher Mel also information to be posted on Catterline 

webpage 
 

10  Roads 

Dave Evans advised of two accidents one at the Coronation Cottage bend 

and the other at Catterline Mains bend. Police were present and spoke of the 

grass being too high. (excuse used by the other driver) 

          Action – DGM to write to Ewan Smith of Roads Dept and ask for the 

grass to be cut more than once a year due to the accident and the fact that 

kids walk to school along this road. Also, new speed limit signs to be 

installed on on stretch of road 
 

11 CBAG 

Pieter voor de Poorte – advised of the excellent progress being made with 400 
sand bags filled in the last month and over 800 tree planted over the last two 
years. 
       Action – Dave Evan to track down photographs  (his own and Alan Searle) 
of the site prior to any work commencing 
 

    12  AOB 

 George Greiss to continue as CKDCC rep for KDP – Unanimous vote 

 Pieter Voor de Poorte– to join the CKDCC, to take the role of webmaster 
and to consider the role of planning application Secretary, he will let us 
know his decision at the next meeting. 

 Other recruits – possibly Duncan, Pieter voor de Poorte neighbour?  

 Dave Ramsay - advised that all telephone phone box’s may be at risk from 
being removed if proved they are no longer being used and suggested the 
red box on Burnside be used as a station for a defibrillator ? 

 KDP correspondence re offshore wind farm (Nicol Stephen) – DGM 
reported she was unaware to any correspondence to the CKDCC 
concerning this 

 

Date of Next Meeting                  Tuesday 25 October  2016  @ 7.30pm                   

 


